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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                      June 13, 2023
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@binghamid.gov

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@binghamid.gov

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org

	Scott Murphy
	City of Blackfoot Street & Sanitation
	(208) 680-8238
	smurphy@cityofblackfoot.org

	Chris Sigrist
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	(208) 239-3375
	christopher.sigrist@itd.idaho.gov

	Gwen Inskeep
	Bingham County GIS
	(208) 782-3172
	ginskeep@binghamid.gov

	Brandon Story
	Direct Communications
	
	

	Spence Ward
	HLE, Inc.
	(208) 680-7455
	spencew@hleinc.com


· Dusty called the meeting to order and thanked everyone for coming.
· Dusty made the motion to approve the minutes and Chris seconded it. The minutes from the May 9, 2023 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – Scott reported the city is still working on the Fisher Street Project from Alice Street to Walker Street.  Most of the street was existing curb and gutter except for the last block and upon completion it will all be uniform.
Princton said the board approved a zone change for what was going to be Honeybrook III, but now is named Townhomes at Cromwell with a density change from 80 units to 54 units.
· Intermountain Gas – Intermountain Gas will be completing their work at the Fisher Street project this week.

Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 5/31/23 – $1,626.47
Subdivision Review:  A Conditional Use Permit application for Woodsy Acres was submitted.  It is a one lot subdivision expansion located on 1200 East (Park Rd), for a riding arena and pasture.

New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – The Goshen Road & Butte Road bridge project is complete.  The paving was done last week.  
The usual summer maintenance of county roads is beginning.  There will be an overlay using the county’s paver for approximately two miles on Taber Road between 1100 West and 1300 West.
· City of Blackfoot – Honeybrook II is continuing with the next phase of development.  
Cottage Grove is paving and moving forward.  
Jeff Steadman just paved Cooper’s Cove Phase II.  
The chip seal that was done on Seefried Lane left a lot of loose chips and it needs to be cleaned up before it can be fog coated.  
A ground-breaking ceremony was held for the new Wyndham Hotel that will be built off Highway 91 in the old sugar factory location.
· Intermountain Gas – There is one new project the gas company has in Bingham County but the location information is not available at this time. 
· ITD – The Fort Hall Pavement Preservation project has been completed for the most part.  Chris will be contacting the contractor about some errors he observed.
The East Bingham Pavement Preservation project started yesterday.  It begins at the bridge on the south end of Blackfoot, goes north past Shelley and ends at York Road.  Inside the city of Blackfoot it will include the I-15 Business Loop that ends at the on and off ramps.  Rut filling on Highway 91 will be done from Blackfoot city limits north to Shelley until it reaches the new construction.  Micro surfacing began yesterday on I-15 with the northbound lanes starting at milepost 104 going north to District 6.  
The traffic signal upgrades went out for bid and will start next year.
· Direct Communication – There are three small commercial drops they will be doing soon, but nothing big.

· HLE – Spence stated they are working with Rex from the City of Blackfoot putting out a storm water project for bid.  The project is on Christensen Drive that comes off of Pendlebury Lane.  
Other Business:
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on July 11, 2023, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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